
     Sunday, May 29 , 2022 

Душпастирі: 

о. Янко Колошняї 

Резиденція: 306-244-2604 

Kанцелярія: 306-664-2301 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

     диякон Мирон Ямнюк 

Pastoral Team: 

Very Rev. Janko Kolosnjaji 
Residence: 306-244-2604 

Office: 306-664-2301 

chan.skeparchy@sasktel.net 

  Deacon Myron Yamniuk 

Office Hours:  
 

Tuesday 

Wednesday  

Thursday 

Friday 

 
9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m. 

 
 

Monday - office  
CLOSED   

CATECHETICAL PROGRAMS:   
   See inside for specifics 

BAPTISM: By appointment    
(Pre-Baptismal preparation) 

CONFESSIONS - СПОВІДЬ:   

           30 minutes before Liturgy  

MATRIMONY:  By appointment  

              (one year in advance) 

FUNERALS: By arrangement 

VISITATION OF THE SICK:  

 any time 

HOLY COMMUNION AT HOMES:  
First Friday of the month 

ALL SAINTS UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - NORTH BATTLEFORD  

HOLY EUCHARIST UKRAINIAN CATHOLIC CHURCH - HAFFORD AND DISTRICT  

DIVINE LITURGY 

Sunday:     9:30 a.m.                   
10:00 a.m. 

Daily:         7:30 a.m. 

БОЖЕСТВЕННА  
 

ЛІТУРГІЯ 

В неділю:  рано              
В свято:     10:00 рано 
Щодня:      7:30 рано 

 



  

   SUNDAY, May 29th; Sunday of the Holy Fathers;  
  НЕДІЛЯ, 29 травня; Неділя Святих Отців; John 17: 1-13 
    

        9 :30 a.m.     Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян                             Livestream   
       1:00p.m.  Divine Liturgy ,  for all Parishioners   (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян         
                                        -  Uhrynow, Hafford Parish District - Blessing of graves 

       4:00 p.m.      Divine Liturgy ,  for all Parishioners   (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян         

                                   All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church—North Battleford 
         

  ПОНЕДІЛОК - MONDAY, May 30th                                             
                         No Liturgy 
  ВІВТОРОК - TUESDAY, May 31st                                                                                          Livestream 
    7:30 a.m.     Divine Liturgy; +Fred Odnokon ……..…....………………………..……….... John & Anna 

  СЕРЕДА - WEDNESDAY, June 1st                                                                                        Livestream 
     7:30 a.m.     Divine Liturgy; Souls in Purgatory ……..…....…………………………….... Gerald Lashyn 

   ЧЕТВЕР - THURSDAY, June 2nd                                                                                            Livestream 
      7:30 a.m.     Divine Liturgy; + Steve Duch .………………........….……………..……………..……..PC 

  П’ЯТНИЦЯ - FRIDAY, June 3rd                                                                                                           Livestream     
     6:30 p.m.     Exposition of the Holy Eucharist,  first Friday of the month 
     7:00 p.m.      Divine Liturgy for health of Ljubka Seman ……….…………………………...…Parents 
      7:30 p.m.                                        
  СУБОТА -  SATURDAY, June 4th                                                                                                         Livestream     
    10:00 a.m.  Divine Liturgy; 5th All Souls Saturday -  Сорокоусти    ……………........….……………..… 

 
  SUNDAY, June 5th;  Pentecost Sunday;  
  НЕДІЛЯ, 5 червня; Неділя П’ятдесятниці; John 7: 37-52, 8-12 
   
       9 :30 a.m.     Divine Liturgy  for all Parishioners  (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян                            Livestream                                       
       1:00p.m.  Divine Liturgy ,  for all Parishioners   (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян         
                                    -  Hafford Parish District 

       4:00 p.m.      Divine Liturgy ,  for all Parishioners   (Bilingual)   Свята Літургія за парафіян         

                                   All Saints Ukrainian Catholic Church -  North Battleford -  Blessing of graves in the city cemetery  
 

 

 

Вітаємо всіх гостей, приятелів та рідних, які зєдналися сьогодні  разом брати 

участь в цій  Службі Божій. Нехай наш Господь благословить Вас і Вашу родину! 

 We extend a warm welcome to all guests, friends, visiting relatives, and parishioners in     

celebrating t s Divine Liturgy together.  May our Lord bless you  and your family! 



Ukrainian Catholic Foundation of Saskatchewan  
2022 ANNUAL EPARCHIAL APPEAL 

PULPIT MESSAGE FOR CLERGY  
MAY 28/29, 2022 

We already know that the success of the Annual Eparchial Appeal is directly proportional to the support from the Clergy.  Therefore, 

the Foundation is sincerely and gratefully asking the Clergy to please deliver the following message to the Faithful from the pulpit 

sometime during the Liturgy. This message would be delivered on the May 28/29, 2022, weekend.   
 

PULPIT MESSAGE 
Our 2022 Annual Eparchial Appeal journey continues. We just have one more week to go until the conclusion of the 2022 An-
nual Eparchial Appeal.  Thank you so very much to those who chose to support the Annual Eparchial Appeal.   
Regrettably, the amount of funds raised in this year’s Appeal is only about 1/3 of the amount raised in 2021. We acknowledge 
and recognize that there are circumstances this year that have put a considerable strain on the financial resources for our Parish 
Families - high inflation, gas and food prices in another sphere, and of course, significant amount of funds directed by our Parish 
Families to the Ukraine war relief effort. However, we are not asking for a life-changing donation amount from each Parish 
Family. A small donation by a lot of people is the same as one large donation by one or two people. So, we very humbly and 
respectfully ask you to PLEASE reconsider and see if you can find a few dollars to donate to the 2022 Annual Eparchial Appeal.   
Please be assured that your generous support of the Annual Eparchial Appeal creates a legacy for our collective future and will 
bear untold fruit as we work together to grow God’s kingdom here on earth. Your gift to the Annual Eparchial Appeal will help 
continue the vital ministries and programs that provide that gift of faith to people in the Eparchy.  
Note to Clergy:  If you know the amount raised your Parish, please share that amount with your Parishioners, along with 
your Appeal goal amount.   
Also, please take the time to visit the Foundation’s website at www.ucfsask.org for more information on the Annual Eparchial 
Appeal, and other initiatives in the Foundation.  
ONLY FOR THOSE PARISHES WHO HAVE AN INTERNAL PARISH GOAL.    

“For much will be required of those to whom much is given” (Luke 12:48). 
The support of the 2022 Annual Eparchial Appeal by the Faithful of the Eparchy has been 
exceptionally good and very uplifting.  Thank you so very much for your continued gener-
osity.  
Today the Parish Bulletin insert features the Bishop Roborecki Foundation. The Bishop 
Roborecki Foundation was established in 1982 to offer financial support for the education 
of seminarians and clergy within our Eparchy. By supporting the Bishop Roborecki Foun-
dation through the Annual Eparchial Appeal, you are investing in the future of our Eparchy 
by educating new priests to take over from those who have served us faithfully for many 
decades and now approach a well-deserved retirement. The insert also features the St. 
Matthew Clergy Society established to provide Clergy a supplemental Provincial Plan for 
health and dental benefits, life insurance and funds for retirement. The Faithful of the 
Eparchy have a fiduciary responsibility so that the welfare of our Clergy is accommodated.   
If you would like more information concerning the Annual Eparchial Appeal, or if you 
would like to listen to some of the testimonials from individuals who have participated in 
the various Eparchial Ministry programs, please go to the Ukrainian Catholic Foundation 
of Saskatchewan’s website at www.ucfsask.org.  
Did you know that there is more than one way to give to the Annual Eparchial Appeal?  
You can: 

Make a one-time gift. 
Make a pledge and spread out your pledge over 12 (or less) monthly payments.  

Have your donation matched by your company with a Corporate Matching Gift 
Online donations using the QR code which links directly to the UCFSask website. 

 

Please give prayerful consideration to supporting the Annual Eparchial Appeal. Your gift 
to the 2022 Appeal will make a significant difference and will serve as a powerful witness 
of our God’s love and mercy. 
If you have any questions or comments regarding the Eparchial Appeal or the Foundation 
itself, please contact the Foundation Office at 306-653-0138, ext 223. 

http://www.ucfsask.org
http://www.ucfsask.org


Main Cathedral Entrance  

is not accessible for duration Renovations. 

During Weekdays & Saturday: Please use North side entrance next to rectory. 

Sundays:  Please enter via North side entrance and Rectory. 

 Marriage Banns   
  
 

Third notification:  
DANIEL JEANNEAU of Saskatoon, son of Denis 
and Donna Lucas  
and  
DEEJAI MANTFERD of Saskatoon, daughter of 
Derek and Bernadette Mantferd  
 

ANYONE HAVING KNOWLEDGE OF ANY OBSTA-
CLES TO THE PROPOSED MARRIAGE HAS AN OBLI-
GATION IN CONSCIENCE TO MAKE IT KNOWN TO 
THE PASTOR AS SOON AS POSSIBLE  



       CATHOLIC BISHOPS OF SASKATCHEWAN 

May 13, 2022 

 
“Visit to Canada by Pope Francis - July 2022” 

Dear Clergy, Religious and Lay Faithful of the Catholic Dioceses and Eparchy in Saskatchewan, Citizens of the Province of 
Saskatchewan: 
We the Catholic bishops of Saskatchewan, join with you and others across our country who are welcoming the news that Pope 
Francis will visit this land on a pilgrimage of healing, hope and reconciliation July 24 to 29, 2022, following up on the visit by 
the Indigenous delegation in late March and the apology he made to Indigenous Peoples April 1 in Rome. 
This announcement follows the invitation of the representatives of the recent Indigenous delegation to the Vatican, and that of 
the Bishops of Canada. It also follows upon the related Call to Action calling for the Pope to visit Canada “to issue an apology 
to Survivors, their families, and communities for the Roman Catholic Church’s role in the spiritual, cultural, emotional, physi-
cal, and sexual abuse of First Nations, Inuit, and Métis children in Catholic-run residential schools.” 
The visit from Pope Francis to this land – the Treaty territories and the homeland of the Métis peoples - is an important step for 
many in the ongoing journey of truth and reconciliation, and we trust and pray that his pastoral presence here will bring support 
and healing. The visit will provide an opportunity for Pope Francis to further listen to and dialogue with Indigenous Peoples, to 
express his heartfelt closeness, to address the impact of residential schools in Canada, and to encourage us to continue to walk 
together in a good way that allow steps towards healing and closure. 
Given the distances involved, the limited time available and the health of Pope Francis, the Vatican has announced that the visit 
will be to three communities: Edmonton, Quebec City, and Iqaluit. We acknowledge and share in the disappointment that Sas-
katchewan is not included in the destinations that Pope Francis will visit. Many Indigenous leaders and Survivors have worked 
long and hard to encourage a visit to our province, and we are grateful for your efforts, which we have sought to support. But 
we also understand the many invitations he received, the discussions with Indigenous representatives during the Vatican visit 
which took place, and the limitations imposed by Pope Francis’s health. We are determined, in the present circumstances, to 
work closely with Indigenous communities, with Survivors, Elders, Knowledge Keepers and leadership, to take the steps which 
would allow Pope Francis’s visit to bring as much healing as possible to the First Nations and Métis Peoples of our province. 
Discernment is now under way in terms of how to invite and support the greatest possible participation from Indigenous Peo-
ples of our region. Our prayer is that with the proximity to Edmonton, many may be able to be present at the encounter there; 
and that with the help of technology, through prayer and acts of solidarity, residential school survivors, their families and com-
munities, and all of our society will experience healing and hope through this papal visit. 
Specific programming and events will be confirmed approximately six weeks prior to the Holy Father’s arrival. Visit 
www.papalvisit.ca or www.visitepapaple.ca for more information and to stay updated on the latest developments. 
Please join us in praying for all those who attended residential schools and all who continue to suffer because of the legacy of 
the schools, as well as for all those who are working for truth, understanding, and healing. We also pray for the health of Pope 
Francis as he makes this pilgrimage to this land. 
Sincerely Yours in Christ, 
+Most Rev. Donald Bolen, Archbishop of Regina 
+Most Rev. Lawrence Huculak, OSBM, Apostolic Administrator Eparchy of Saskatoon 
+Most Rev. Murray Chatlain, Archbishop of Keewatin- Le Pas 
+Most Rev. Mark Hagemoen, Bishop of Saskatoon 
+Most Rev. Stephen Hero, Bishop of Prince Albert 

Welcome to the Laudato Si’ video series on the papal encyclical about the environment. Although our 
ecological challenges are usually considered in the contexts of economics, politics, and science, Pope 
Francis understands that the language of faith can make a considerable and essential contribution to 

the discussion. 
Papal encyclicals traditionally follow a three-part outline: first, a reflection on contemporary society, 
then an analysis of the deeper challenges, and finally, an exhortation to change attitudes and ethics, so 
that humanity can collectively ascend to a higher level of being. Laudato Si’ likewise follows this 

methodology of Catholic social teaching: see, judge, and act. In the first chapter of Laudato Si’, the “See” stage of the encycli-
cal, Pope Francis offers a realistic and scientific explanation of what is happening to the planet and how that matters particu-
larly to the poor.  
To view the introduction to the series please go to the Eparchial YouTube page here: https://youtu.be/eEdDALWg--w 
To view Part One please go here: https://youtu.be/1C-Qe5dHcjI 
To view the full Playlist go here: https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLk1Hh7jwlTmFrGkNiMtN-2rRMki4MC_sG 
 

http://www.papalvisit.ca
http://www.visitepapaple.ca
https://youtu.be/eEdDALWg--w
https://youtu.be/1C-Qe5dHcjI
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLk1Hh7jwlTmFrGkNiMtN-2rRMki4MC_sG


Junior Ukrainian Catholic Youth (Grades 6, 7, 8 & 9)  
 

Come to Junior UCY!  
 

 

*** LAST SESSION of the Year:   Saturday, May 28th at 7:00 p.m. ***                    
                                         

 

      Bowling at Hunter's Eastview Bowl   
2929 Louise Street East 

 
   Join us for an evening of bowling fun! 

 
Please confirm your attendance by contacting:  

Anna Maria Simko: mia.simko@gmail.com OR Petro Seman: petroseman@outlook.com 

mailto:mia.simko@gmail.com
mailto:petroseman@outlook.com


 




